
President’s Report 

November 2014

We are in the final 2 months of the calendar year and 
I have a few items of importance to share with you 

all. Our Annual Meeting is a month away—Tuesday, 
December 16th at 6 pm—and will be held at the Sycuan 
Golf Resort, El Cajon. The change in venue will allow 
more of our membership to attend being closer to most. 
This is the time to address business items for our club 
and I encourage both “Active” and “Inactive” members 
to attend. We have a proposed Board of Directors Slate 
which includes Terry Brown, Chuck Gallant, and Scott 
Vowles. We will have a By Laws amendment proposed;

Section 3.A: A person may be elected to membership 
provided he has met the requirements for membership as 
stated in ARTICLE III Section 1. and has attended at least 
3 Monthly Rides and 1 Annual Ride of 3 days or more in the 
past 18 months, and the membership is less than sixty.

	 Your vote will count on this item and no Judicial 
court can over rule it. This location has some great golfing 
available and rooms can be had for those of us who intend 
on staying up late. Each member will get 2 drink tickets for 
the hosted bar and hors d'oeuvres will be on hand, too.
	 Our Annual Dance and BBQ will again be hosted at the 
Mountain Valley Ranch  in Ramona. The date is Saturday 
January 24th and the band Chapped Cheeks will play for 
our enjoyment. More on this by invitation next month.
	 I have received a couple nice notes and emails from 
our “Honored Guests”  who have expressed gratitude for 

making them know they are welcome. Know gentlemen, 
your efforts are appreciated. 
	 LS Park Policies are in everyone's hands. It is all 
common sense information. The Board has determined 
that, when you bring guests to LS Park who 
have not signed a Release of Liability this 
year, you must have them sign one. The 
form is available on our website or call 
me and I will send you one in advance.
	 You may or may not know that a 
few weeks ago Chuck Gallant suffered a 
serious head injury with damage to his 
eye. He says he is recovering, but the 
process will take a long time for good 
vision to return.
	 Roger Berry is returning to good 
form with his recovery as he and 
Don Bright took time to escort Mr. 
Bright’s ranch for a camp out at LS 
Park last weekend. And you know where Don goes there 
is generally a fair number of females along.

	 We have a new Los Senderos member. Welcome 
Leonard Newman to the club boys. Nothing but 

good reviews on this one. —Ted Van Arsdale ❧

•



Monthly Ride Report

It’s hard to believe but here is our last ride of the year! It will be a camp out with Jim Sheridan cooking breakfast for 
those campers/members and quests; as well as our Sunday ride dinner. Come when you want on Saturday. limited 

corrals are available. Trailer tie or? Saturday (5 pm) night will be a pot luck, bring a dish to share and meat to cook, 
Bar be que will be ready to go. We were hoping to have dance music with a campfire Saturday at our newly completed 
barn patio. Music is now questionable as our local talent is unavailable. Sunday ride will leave at 10 am. Ride will be 
approximately 4 hours ❧

Directions: Clark Ranch 9885 Hulburd Grove Dr. (Phone: 619.445.9170)
8 east to Descanso/Hwy 79 (Exit 40) turnoff. Left under freeway (north). Left on Riverside Drive. Left on Viejas Grade (@ 
Perkins store/gas station/P.O.). Right (immediate) on Oak Grove Dr. (around Perkins store). Fork right onto Hulburd Grove 
Drive. Go straight roughly 1/4 mi ‘till you come to brown fence “Clark Ranch”. Turn Right and into main gate but stop to 
punch in gate code just before gate [driver’s side...3398 “enter”   However, GATE SHOULD BE OPEN. Park in pasture 
area. Look for signs. RSVP via Evite or by phoning Ken Clark (619) 445-9170.

•

Member Spotlight
Richard White

He became a LS member in 
1979 sponsored by then 

father-in-law Ralph Roelofsz. 
Rick feels a deep dedication 
to Los Senderos because he has had 
the honor to be associated with many great men who 
have been strong influences on this club. In his words, 
“I jumped at the chance to help the club be better”. He 
became President in 1989 with guidance from Jim Foster.
His sense of commitment runs true to family and work. 
His wonderful wife Cindy and he were married in 1995 
and have raised 5 children, now with 2 grandchildren. 
Rick operates his own construction business which 
he started in 1981. In 1987, he joined the El Cajon 
Mounted Police.  His passionate commitment to all the 
above took a set back in 2011 when Rick had open heart 
surgery. Family and horses are what he cares about most.  
Occasionally he and Cindy take a tour on the motorcycle. 
However, time in the saddle mean the most to him. He 
does golf very well with a 10 handicap when ever he can. 
Take a minute to ride along side Rick White. He is the 
real blood of  Los Senderos. ❧

•

2014 Monthly Ride Calendar
Chairman: Ken Clark
Committee: Tim Dirkes, Andy Dvorak, Chuck Gallant, 
Chuck Gawle, Don Horn, Brett Lesser

November 29-30 Clark Ranch, Descanso
Sat. night “Party” with music

December 16 Annual Meeting–Sycuan Golf Resort

January 24, 2015 BBQ Dance
Mountain Valley Ranch, Ramona


